MINUTES OF THE APRIL 2012  
MEETING OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL

The Graduate Council held its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, April 4, 2012 in Plaster Student Union, Room 313.  Acting Chair Deanne Camp called the meeting to order at 3:33.

Members Present:
Drs. Berg, Berquist, Calihman, Camp, Carmack, Chuchiak, Claborn, DePaepe, Gouzie (for Pavlowsky), Greene, Haslam, Kahol, Little, Mitra, Oatman, Quebbeman, Qiu, Robinson, Sexton, Shah, Slattery, Smith, Sobel, Swearingen and Zimmerman; Ms. Flynn, Ms. Miller and Mr. Bohlen (for Riccardi)
Members Absent:  Drs. Brigden, Cuebas, Finch, Franklin, Garland, Keller, Leibert, Nelson, Ondetti, Scott, Tomasi and Whisenhunt 
Guests:  Drs. Einhellig, Connor and Rozell 
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Dr. Carmack and seconded by Dr. DePaepe to approve the minutes from the March, 2012 meeting.  The motion was unanimously approved.

Committee Reports  

Report of the Council Chair -  Deanne Camp for Eric Nelson

Dr. Camp reminded members that the May Council meeting will include a regular meeting with the current Council.  Once that meeting is adjourned, a new meeting with be called to order with the new Council members and a chair for next year will be elected. 

Report of the Graduate Dean – Pawan Kahol

A.
Announcements:  For a complete listing of announcement and deadlines, see the “Graduate College Update” at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/council.htm under the Graduate Council section.  

B.
Graduate Interdisciplinary Forum.  The forum will be held on Saturday, April 14th from 8:00 a.m. – 2:45 p.m.  Information can be found at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/IDF.htm. The IDF video podcast is now posted at: http://news.missouristate.edu/2012/04/02/idf/.  Links to this video will also go out on the MSU Twitter account. 
C.
Graduate Education Week. April 23-28, 2012 is the Graduate Education Week in Missouri. Graduate Education Week is an opportunity for us to shape a multi-faceted statewide public awareness campaign. Please host at least one event in April and publicize it widely.  We are a participating university and have posted information at www.gradedweek.org. 

D.
Lunch with Graduate IDF Award Winners. Outstanding faculty mentor; outstanding GA award winners in teaching , research, and administrative; Outstanding thesis award winner; and faculty advisors of the IDF will be invited to lunch with President Smart and Provost Einhellig on April 24. Chartwells will co-sponsor this event.

E.
Missouri Capitol Trip. Kelly Green and James Berglund will be representing the Graduate College display at the MO Capitol on April 4.

F.
Program Coordinators Meeting.  The Program Directors will meet on April 18, 2012 at 3:30 p.m. in Karl’s Hall, Room 236.  The items on the agenda will include: Meet our new Recruitment Coordinator, Interdisciplinary Research Forum, Online Graduate Programs, Graduate Student Workshops for Professional Development, Assessment and Student Learning Goals, Comprehensive Examinations.
G.
Faculty Research Grants.  For the second round of FRG, 18 proposals were received requesting $108,745. With the remaining budget, 11 proposals were funded totaling $64,017.  The total award amount for the year was approximately $144,000.
H.
Faculty, Student and Staff Seminar Series.  Dr. Kahol will be speaking at the next seminar series.

Report of the Graduate Faculty Membership Committee – Sue Robinson

No report.
Report of the Graduate Grievance Committee – Bob Quebbeman
No report.  
Report of the Graduate Scholarship Committee – Heather Carmack
The committee, along with members of the Graduate Student Council, will meet on Monday, April 9 to decide the winners of the IDF awards.      
Report of the Graduate Recruitment Committee – David Claborn
No report.  
Report of the Graduate Student Council – Sarah Riccardi
No report.
Report of the Graduate Screening Committee – Deanne Camp
The following Substantive Proposals were approved:
Program Change

MA, Religious Studies – change GPA and GRE requirements

MS, Cell & Molecular Biology – change GRE and change entrance requirements
MS, Defense & Strategic Studies – revise GRE scores and add 2 options to the degree

MS, Mathematics – change degree requirements


MS, Nurse Anesthesia – change GRE in entrance requirements 

MSED, Secondary Education – delete MUS as option area of MSED, Sec Ed

Dietetics Internship Graduate Certificate – update accreditation info & change entrance requirements

Course Change

FIN 681 – Professional Financial Planning – change prerequisite

Graduate Program Spotlight

Dr. Heather Carmack spoke on the MA, Communication program.  The Department of Communication houses the MA in Communication along with an accelerated master’s option and the Graduate Certificate in Conflict and Dispute Resolution.  There are currently 51 students enrolled in the MA and 21 students enrolled in the certificate.  

The 32 hour program emphasizes research, theory and application.  Many students do presentations at regional, national and international conferences where the compete with faculty and doctoral studetns from other universities.  
Unfinished Business
None.
New Business
None.  

Program
Dr. Einhellig thanked the Council for inviting him to speak.  He began with some general statements about the budget.  It appears that the state budget will probably remain close to what Governor Nixon presented which will include about an 8% reduction for MSU.  He continued by stating that he has been working with all of the Dean’s on the 12/13 budget and it appears that we will not fill approximately 17 positions in the cost centers under the Provost Office.  This will include 10 staff positions and 7 faculty positions.  Again, this is spread across all cost centers under the Provost Office.  No positions are being eliminated, just some left unfilled.  

Dr. Einhellig continued by talking about the Board of Governors.  At the retreat a few weeks ago, there was discussion which not only looked at the current long-range plan but about where MSU should be in 25 years.  He then asked Council members about what assumptions they had for the University 25 years from now.

Several Council members spoke about issues including:  a decrease in the percentage of people attending college; an increase in the average age of students; an increase in the number of non-traditional students; increased tuition costs as state appropriations continue to decrease; and the continued exploration of technology to enhance teaching and modes of instruction delivery.  Discussion followed each of these.

The Council was once again reminded of the importance of research in connection with graduate education.  Whether it is basic or applied research, graduate students need to continue being pushed.  Also faculty mentoring is still vitally important to the research process and the success of the student.

Dr. Einhellig concluded by reminding the members of the state-mandated performance measures.  One such measure that is currently in place involves the number of graduates in high workforce demand areas.  These include STEM and health care as well as some other disciplines.  Undergraduate as well as graduate students are included in these numbers so retention and completion will continue to be looked at very closely in all programs.   


Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:41.  The next meeting of the Graduate Council will be on Wednesday, May 2, 2012 in Plaster Student Union, room 313.
Deanne Camp, Acting Chairperson
